
~ PLYMOUTH BOARD OF SELECTMEN ~ 
 

MONDAY, JULY 23, 2012 
 

LITTLE THEATER, PLYMOUTH COMMUNITY INTERMEDIATE SCHOOL 
 
The Selectmen held a meeting in joint session with the School Committee on Monday, July 
23, 2012 at 7:00 p.m. in the Little Theater at Plymouth Community Intermediate School. 
 
Present for the Board of Selectmen:   Mathew J. Muratore, Chairman 

John T. Mahoney, Jr., Vice Chairman 
Belinda A. Brewster 
Kenneth A. Tavares 
(Absent: Sergio Harnais) 
Melissa Arrighi, Town Manager 
Lynne Barrett, Finance Director 

 
Present for School Committee:  Dennis Begley, Chairman 
      Michelle Badger, Vice Chairman 
      Mary Waltuch, Secretary 
      Debra Betz 
      Robert Bielen 
      Margie Burgess 
      Kim Savery Hunt 
      Gary Maestas, Superintendent 
      Christopher Campbell, Assist. Superintendent 
      Pamela Gould, Assistant Superintendent (HR) 
      Gary Costin, Business Administrator 
      Arthur Montrond, Facilities Director 
      Patricia Fry, Principal, Plymouth South H.S. 
 
 
CALL TO ORDER 
 
Mr. Begley called the School Committee meeting to order at 7:02 p.m., led the assembly in 
the Pledge of Allegiance, and then turned the gavel over to Mr. Muratore, who called the 
Board of Selectmen’s meeting to order at 7:04 p.m. 
 
 
STATEMENT OF INTEREST FOR PLYMOUTH SOUTH HIGH SCHOOL 
 
Both groups discussed the Statement of Interest (SOI) for Plymouth South High School 
(PSHS) and the recommendation to enter the next phase of the Massachusetts School 
Building Authority (MSBA) school building process. 
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Members of the audience were then invited to ask questions and comment.  Members of 
the joint Boards were asked to comment. 
 
Motion by Mr. Mahoney that Plymouth South High School be granted authorization from 
the Board of Selectmen to accept the invitation from the Massachusetts School Building 
Authority (MSBA) to enter the Eligibility Period of the MSBA school building process, 
seconded by Mr. Tavares.  With all voting in favor, the motion carried unanimously. 
 
Motion by Ms. Badger that Plymouth South High School (PSHS) be granted authorization 
from the School Committee to accept the invitation from the Massachusetts School 
Building Authority (MSBA) to enter the Eligibility Period of the MSBA School Building 
process, seconded by Mrs. Burgess.  With all voting in favor, the motion carried 
unanimously. 
 
 
ADJOURNMENT OF MEETING 
 
Motion by Mr. Tavares to adjourn the meeting of the Board of Selectmen, seconded by 
Mrs. Brewster.  With all voting in favor, the motion carried. 
 
Hearing no objections, Mr. Begley adjourned the meeting of the School Committee at 8:01 
p.m. 
 
 
Recorded by Nancy Dargie, Assistant to the School Committee 
 
Formatted by Tiffany Park, Clerk to the Board of Selectmen 
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